SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
  MARCH
17, 2015
CONVENE: 6:00 PM

LOCATION: HAINES ELEMENTARY SCHOOL GROUNDS
Roll Call
Administrative Matters
· Variance Request Baker School District 5J/Haines Elementary School
Explanation: The Haines City Council will meet in a special session with the Building Inspector at the Haines Elementary School grounds to address the Request for a Variance by Baker School District 5J. Baker School District 5J is requesting to place a modular building to be used for classrooms three (3) feet from the north property boundary at the Haines Elementary School.
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director,Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410

Approved by
Council____________________Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
MARCH 17, 2015

 CONVENED: 6:10 PM

HAINES ELEMENTARY SCHOOL GROUNDS
Mayor Brown opened the March 17, 2015 Special Council Meeting at 6:10 pm at the Haines Elementary School Grounds. Roll call was then taken. Council members present were Dawn O'Grady, Connie Pound Lewis, Don Adcock and Katie Jones-Bedolla. Councilors Shurtleff and Whited were absent. Also present was City Recorder Valerie Russell.

Present at the meeting were Planning Chair Richard Howe, Building Official Gary Bood, Baker School District 5J Maintenance Director Dan Srack and Record Courier Editor Gina Perkins.

Administrative Matters


Request for Variance Baker School District 5J/Haines Elementary School 

Mayor Brown explained that Baker School District 5J requested a variance to place a modular building to be used for classrooms three feet from the north property boundary. The normal setback is ten feet from a side property boundary. The City held a public hearing on March 10, 2015 prior to the regular Council meeting, to hear public testimony. Adjoining property owner Martin Neske appeared at the hearing and provided testimony stating that he was not in favor of the variance due to the placement of the modular building would obstruct the view of traffic when pulling out of the driveway on his property. Martin also stated that he was not in favor of the school district using modular buildings. He thought it would be better to add onto the building or utilize the empty school buildings in Baker City. 
At the public hearing the Council postponed making a final decision and requested more information and a meeting with the Building Official and the Baker School District 5J representative at the Haines Elementary School. 
Building Official Gary Bood explained the reason for the placement of the modular building three feet from the property boundary was due to a State code that requires a twenty foot set back between the main school building, which has a sprinkler system, and the modular building, which does not have a sprinkler system. 
Discussion followed. 
Councilor O'Grady made a motion to approve the variance request to place the modular building three feet from the property boundary. Councilor Jones-Bedolla seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

Meeting adjourned the meeting at 6:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Valerie Russell, City Recorder
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